Greetings to Stainton and Hemlington Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church
Welcome to the Stainton Church e-News for
Friday 6th December 2024
We hope you are well and keeping safe. If you need any
practical support, please do get in touch.
Stainton Church Angel Festival
Friday 29th November to Sunday 1st December 2024
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Revd Vanessa writes:
A HUGE thank you everyone who has contributed something over the past 6 months which enabled the Angel Festival to be such a beautiful expression of God’s goodness last weekend.

It was wonderful to welcome so many visitors (just over 400 adults and children) over the 3 days and to see peoples faces as they marvelled at the angels that filled the Church.

Thank you to those who gave so much to enable the 4 workshops to be such lovely gatherings, over 1100 paper angels were created. To the many, many people who knitted and crocheted angels (we had over 500 donated) for the Angel Memory Trees, to those who donated wool and funding to buy wool, to those who helped install the angels in the Church and to those who gathered over the weekend and enabled the Church to shine as the Light of Christ. 

People came from far and wide - families with their children who attend from Hemlington Hall Academy, families from Stainton and those who live around Middlesbrough, many from our Churches across the Plurality, some from other Churches across the archdeaconry and several people who were baptised in the Church as a baby, and couples who were married in the Church in the 1970’s and 1980’s. There are many highlights, which I hope we will keep sharing, and one was welcoming residents from Montpellier Residential Home on Tuesday afternoon to see the angels, sing Carols and enjoy mince pies. One resident, aged 91, who has played the organ for decades in her local Church, played Christmas Carols for us and we sang along. Such a beautiful witness of God’s sustaining love and presence.

To God be the glory.

Rev Vanessa 

 _____________________________________
Your Editor made a brief trip to Harrogate this week, to deliver some knitted goods to a charity which will send them to Armenia. On the way he passed through Minskip (between Borobridge and Knaresborough) where he saw their preparations for Christmas; he is pleased to share this photo with you.
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 _____________________________________
Safeguarding and the Church – what do you think?


The Diocesan Safeguarding Team say: “a huge thank you to all those who have supported and took part in the Diocesan Safeguarding Week 2024 (18th to 24th November 2024). During the week we enjoyed a wide range of talks and presentations on a wide variety of subjects. Feedback so far has been extremely positive. We will share more information and insights over the next few weeks”.
Safeguarding and the Church – what do you think? Worshippers, parishioners and church members throughout the Church of England are invited to take part in an independent Safeguarding Audit commissioned by the national church, to ensure that every diocese and church is doing all it can to create an environment where everyone feels safe, valued and respected. 
Editor’s comment: The Safeguarding Team at the Diocese have asked that information about the Audit be circulated widely in our Parishes. As the Parish Safeguarding Officer (PSO) for all three Churches in our Group can I please, please, please encourage you to take part in this important Survey.

How to take part?
There is an online survey which invites individuals to comment on any safeguarding matters within the Audit's focus. The survey is anonymous and confidential - you won't be asked who you are, so that you can be open and honest in your responses.


You can access the online survey at this link:  https://ineqe.com/churchofengland/york. The Survey is open now, and will continue until 11.30pm on Friday 3rd January 2025.

What happens to the answers you give?
The responses you give will be received directly by the Safeguarding Audit Team at INEQE Safeguarding Group, the independent organisation conducting the audit on behalf of the Church of England.

Thank you for taking part in this piece of work to help the church in its journey to becoming a safer place for all. INEQE looks forward to hearing from you; everyone is welcome to share your views and experiences with them through the survey.

 _____________________________________
Services and Events in our Churches over the next two weeks
On Sunday 8th December 2024 – Advent 2 – there will be services as follows:
At 9.30am at Brookfield Church a service of Holy Communion at which our Vicar, Revd Laura Wild, will preside;

At 11.00am at Stainton Church a service of Holy Communion at which our Pioneer Minister, Revd Vanessa Kirby, will preside; and  

At 4.00pm at Hilton Church a service of Evensong led by Revd Laura.

The lessons set in the Lectionary for Advent 2 are:

· Malachi 3:1-4
· Psalm/Canticle Benedictus
· Philippians 1:3-11
· Luke 3:1-6
The Diocesan Reflection for Advent 2 is given by the Revd Dr Jenny Wright, Chaplain to the Archbishop of York. Jenny reflects on the Gospel reading (Luke 3:1-6) set for Advent 2; you can find the Reflection at this link. 

On Monday 9th December 2024 at 7.00pm for 7.30pm at St Francis of Assisi Church, Ingleby Barwick there will be a Deanery Gathering with Bishop Barry. This service provides an opportunity for all members of Stokesley Deanery Parishes – including those from Stainton with Hemlington, Hilton and Brookfield - to meet the new Bishop of Whitby, the Rt Revd Barry Hill.
On Tuesday 10th December 2024 at 9.30am at Stainton Church there will be a half-hour Plurality Prayer Gathering.

On Wednesday 11th December 2024 at 10.00am at Brookfield Church there will be a service of Holy Communion at which our Vicar, Revd Laura Wild, will preside.
On Friday 13th December 2024 at 7.00pm at Hilton Church there will be the Hilton Village Carol Service supported by the Cleveland Police Community Band, followed at 8.00pm by refreshments service in Hilton Village Hall.
 _____________________________________

On Sunday 15th December 2024 – Advent 3 – there will be services as follows:

At 9.30am at Hilton Church – Morning Praise led by Julia Ardley, Authorised Lay Minister;
At 9.30am at Brookfield Church – a “Christingle Breakfast Church” service of informal worship, quizzes, discussions and good simple refreshments [Editor’s note: and lots of Christingles, of course! Please note that there will NOT be Holy Communion at this service]; and

At 11.00am at Stainton Church – a service of Holy Communion at which our Pioneer Minister, Revd Vanessa Kirby, will preside. 

The lessons set in the Lectionary for Advent 3 are:

· Zephaniah 3:14-20
· Canticle: Isaiah 12:2-6
· Philippians 4:4-7
· Luke 3:7-18
The Diocesan Reflection for Advent 2 will be available on the Diocesan website at this link from about the Thursday of the previous week.

On Tuesday 17th December 2024 at 9.30am at Stainton Church there will be a half-hour Plurality Prayer Gathering.

On Tuesday 17th December 2024 at 7.00pm at Stainton Memorial Hall there will be the Stainton Village Carol Service which is a joint venture between Stainton Parish Church and Stainton Methodist Chapel. 

On Wednesday 18th December 2024 at 10.00am at Brookfield Church there will be a service of Holy Communion at which our Vicar, Revd Laura Wild, will preside.

On Wednesday 18th December 2024 at 5.00pm at Hemlington Viewley Centre (outside the Hemlington Library) there will be Open Air Carol Singing, led by our Vicar Revd Laura Wild.

 _____________________________________

Please continue to pray 
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… for Israel and Palestine and now also for Lebanon
 

Give thanks for the recent ceasefire agreed between Israel and Hezbollah in Southern Lebanon.

Continue to pray for an end to the conflict between Israel and Hamas in Gaza and the West Bank; and  for Israeli, Palestinian and Lebanese Christians.

 _____________________________________
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…. and for Ukraine
and Russia


For an early end to the war between Russia and Ukraine.
 _____________________________________
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…. and for Sudan
Pray for reconciliation between the warring factions in the civil war in Sudan and for a speedy end to the fighting. 
 _____________________________________
Please join us in praying for our Churches to Grow
Can we invite you to use our Revitalise "prayer for growth" in your personal quiet times with God?
Revitalise us Lord,
Enthuse in our congregations the desire for mission. Give
Vision to our planning and
Inspire our thoughts as we seek Your will.
Teach us to be more like You, Christ
Abiding in You and
Loving one another.
In growing healthy churches,
Sharing our faith, living Christ’s story
Every day, help us to be faithful disciples and bear much fruit. Amen.  

 _____________________________________
Pastoral Support - Here are the contact details for our Vicar, Revd Laura Wild:

Address:
The Vicarage, 89 Low Lane, Brookfield, Middlesbrough TS5 9EF

Phone:
01642-598621 

E-mail:
rev.laura.wild@gmail.com 

Laura's normal "day off" is Friday - if you need to contact her on that day please leave a message on the answerphone.
______________________________________

Bob Ardley

Ashdale House, 26 Meldyke Lane, Stainton, Middlesbrough TS8 9AU
T: 01642-284525; 
E: bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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